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MORT H CAROLINA 
RUTHCRrORD COUNTY 

A. PREAMBLE

PROTECTIVE COVENANTS 
PINNACLE RIDGE SOUTH 

Rich Hount•in Inve•t■ent Co■pany, Inc. la a corporation organized and 
existing under and by virtue of' the laMa of the State of' North C•rolina, 
hereinafter referred to e• •DEVELOPER• (which ter■ includes the eucceeeora, 
aeeigna, and no■lneaa of Developer), end la the record owner or that car­
tein JS0.01 ecr11 tract, laae exeeptiona, described ln that certein dead 
recorded in Deed Book 5S6, Page 716, Rutherford County RegiatryJ that the 
predeceaaor in title of said 350.01 acre tr•ct was Pinnacle Ridge South, a 
General Partnership, Joaeph C. Reynalda, Rolland L. ICing and George J. 
Couch, General Partnere, hereinafter referred to ae •PREDECESSOR•; 

WHEREAS, Predecessor heretofore caused to be recorded a plat in Plat 
Book 14, Page 21, Rutherford County Registry, the reel property being 
described and subdivided therein b11ing a pert and parcel of the :no.01 
acres referred to herelnabove, end Predeceaaor caused to be recorded 
Protective Covenents enco•passing the real property described in Plat Book 
14, Pao• 21, Rutherford County Registry. 

WHEREAS, Predecessor conveyed to Developer all that real property 
deac1"ibed in Deed Book 556, Page 716, Rutherford County Registry, which 
conveyance include• all that real property deacribed in Plat Book 14, Page 
21, Rutherford County Registry, snd additional acreage not described 
therein and not aubject ta the a■anded protective covenants heretofore 
recorded in Deed Boak so,, Page }SS, Rutherford County Reglatry. 

WHEREAS, Developer ha• eatabliahed a plan for the i•provement, develop­
aant and Maintenance of all re■aining real property deec1"Jbed in Deed Book 
556, Page 716, Rutherford County Registry, but not included wJ.thin Plat 
Book 14, Page 21, Rutherford County Registry, and 1a daairoue of !■proving, 
developing and ■aintaining eald real property in accordance with said 
plan. 

WHEREAS, Developer J.s desirous or i■preasino and placing certain covo­
nenta, restriction■, li■itatione, reservations, and servitudes upon the 
ownership, i■proveaent, uae and occupancy of all of the re■alning real pro­
perty described in Deed Book 556, Page 716, Rutharrord County Registry 
which la not anco■paaaad within the ,deecrlpt ion of that plat recorded In 
Plat Book 14, Page 21, Rutherford County Regietry, to insure the i■prove­
■ent, davalop■ent and ■aintenance of said real property in accordance with
the plan, which coven■nte, reatrlctions, li■itationa, reservations and ser­
vitudes ehall run with the title to any tracts Mhich etrall be conveyed out
or said real properties hereinafter and shall be binding upon these
tracts.

NOW, THCRE�ORC, the Developer does far Jtaelf, ita 9rantees, euccesaora 
and aseig�•• establish the following covenants, restrictions, li■itations, 
reaervation• and servitude• upon any of the tracts which shall henceforth 
be conveyed out of the re■aining real properly owned by Developer and being 
described in Dead Book 556, Page 716, Rutherford County Registry, and on 
the ownarahlp, use and occupancy thereof. 

B. PROTECTIVE RESIDENTIAL COVENANTS

1. No building or structure of any kind whataoever other than e single
dwelling house shall be erected on the property, and any such dwelling
house shall be used for realdentiel purposes only. All late shall be not
less than two (Z) acte(a). Neither the Developer nor any other owner or 
any lot Mithin the property shell furt:her subdivide any plat of the -pro­
perty unleaa the subdivided lot la at least three (3) acre(a) in size.
Nothing contained herein shall prevent the Developer or any other lot owner



.... 

fro• ■ergino two or •ore contiguous lots Jnto a single lot; provided that 
if there shall be a require•ent to pay aaseaa■ents as set forth hereln, 
auch require•ent ahall continue to bind both Iota as separate Iota. 

Developer elso reserve• the rlght to reviee the dl•enaiona or any lots 
located within the subject property ao long as Developer owns all lots 
affected by such change or obtains the written consent of any other party 
who owns a lot affected by such change. Satd changee ahall be acco■pliahed 
by the filing or ••ended plate and appropriate a■and■enle to these 
Protective Covenants. When any euch change affects a lat owner other than 
Oaveloper, the change ■uat aleo be evidenced by a deed conveying to 
Developer (or other party) the land being aurrendered by auch other party 
in order to effect the change. 

2. No ■obi le ho■e■ • house trailer•, unapproved out-buildings or any te■-
parery etructurae shall be placed on any tract, either te■porarily or per­
manently, e,ccept that the builders may elect to utilize eaid atructurea
during the construction of any laprovementa on the property and the
Developer 11ay uee such atruct:urea a■ a aalea office. Thia provl■ion will
not prevent the parking of a llcenaed motorho•e or t:raval trailer at the
ho■e of a property (tract) owner for the purpose of atoring said vehicle ae
long as said vehicle la parked on the property owner•a tract in auch a
■enner aa to be reaaonably out or sight and non-offenelve to other property
ownera.

J. No tract ehall be uaed for vehicle repair work, whether perfor11ed by
the property owner or other partiea. All boeta end equip■ent utilized with
boata, including trailers ahell be kept: out of eight of the road and adja­
cent property owners view.

4, Reaidents and property owners ■hall not be allowed to park vehlclea on 
the road except in e■ergenciea. Unless otherwise poated• guests and visi­
tors of owner& ■ay park on the shoulder of the roads, while vlsit:lng pro­
perty owner• for • short duration, so long •• the health, safety and 
convenience of other reeid■nts 11lthin t:he aubdivielon are not i•peired. 

5. No bulldlng shalT .. be· erected on any tract, nor shall any aubatantial
change or addition be ■ade to any building erected on any tract without the
approval of" the Architectural Co■■ittee. The Com11ittee ehall be charged
with the reaponaibility to aaaure that all auch building• are basically
co•patible with the deaiqns of surrounding areaa and 111th other buildings
previously built.

6. No dwelling, garage or other i■proved buildina shall be closer then 50
feet to any front lot line or aide atreet line. No dwelling, garage or
other improved building ■hall be nearer than 25 feet to any interior tract
line. Stapa, patios, and garden walls shall not be considered part of the
building for deter■ining front and side eet-backe.

7. Except for the construction and sale activltlea to be conducted by the
Developer (or it■ aucceaeora or ■genla for such p�rpoaee) or its design••••
no portion of the property shall be uaed for coMmercial or buaineae
enterprises. Ho111a profeeeione auch •• art!ata and crafla■en 11ay be per­
•ltted with written per■laeion of the Developer who ■hall have the right to
eatablieh:all rules governing auch uae.

8. No aign or any kind ehall be diaplayed to the public vie• on any lot,
except one aign of not ■ore lhan five square feet advertiaing the property
for aale or rent, or algna uaed by builder to advertise the property during
the construction and aalea period. Nothing in this paragraph shall be
conetruad to prevent the Developer froM erecting an entrance display aign
or signs designed to daaignate ereaa within the develop•ent including, but
not ll•ited to atreet algne.

9. No eni■ale, livealock, or poultry of any kind shall be kept, raiaed or
bred on the property, except that dogs. cete and ot:her co••on household
pets and horses ■ay be kept ao long •• the owner• of euch anl■ale do not
keep, bread, or ■atntain auch ani■als for any com•crcial purpoeea. All
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ouch anJ■ele ■ust be kept in fenced areas to the rear of the Main realdanca 
and when out ror elCerciae ahould be kept on a laaah and not allowed to 
b■co■e a nwJaance to other residents, property ownera or their guesta. 

Hol'ee barn•, not ■ore than one and one-half atorlea in height, con­
aiatlng of not ■ore t.h11n four atalla, a lack roo■, • wash ■res and hay 
■torsga area will be permitted on tracts larger than ten acres. If • pro­
perty owner haa two or ■ore contlguoue tracts, these c■n be ■erged into one 
tract for the purpoaa of ■eetin9 this requlre■ent. Said barn ■uat be no 
cloaer than one hundred reet to any front, aide or rear tract line of any 
other tract owner and auat be epprovad by the Architectural Coa■ittee. 

10. Fence• �ay be conatruct•d or repl•c•d only with the prior approval of
the Architectural Co■■lttee.

11. No noxious or ofFenatvo •ctlvlty ehall be per■itted on the property.

12. No tract shail be used or ••lnt■Jned aa a du•pln9 ground for rubbleh,
tl'aah, garbage, and all waate ehall be kept only in sanitary containers.
All equJp11ant ror the atorega ot d1•J>oael or ref'uae shall be kept in •
clean and aanitary condition.

ll. No tl•ber cutting will be per•itt•d exeapt for the claarlng or ho■aa1-
tae or driveway• olCcept where the are■ clearad la seeded, or planted and
■aint ■ ined 1n such a •anner ln keeping with the etandai-da of the aub­
divlelon. Clear cutting la not per■itted.

14. Individual aaptlc tanka and eewage ayatana ■uat be designed, built and
�a!ntalned to county and atate health department specir'icetlona.

lS, All bui.ldinga shall be conatruot.ed with high quality materials and 
workmanship to lnaure that no dwelling will present an unalghtly 
appearance. 

16, All fuel tsnk9 and containers ehall be covered or burled underground 
consistent with nor■al safety precautions and local governed regulations. 

17. Vlth the exception of television aatellite diahes or ■ntannaea located
to the rear of ho••• and reasonably out of aight and regular TV antennaes
on the roofa of houses, no tower, TV, or CB antennae or tower shall be 

erected on the tract; provided, that the Developar or the HoMeowner
Aaaociation •ay, lf it dee•• U for the co�•on good or the subdivision,
approve a certain receiving and tranaaittlng ayate• to ba erected at one or 
1110 re loe,,at lon■•

18. No. reeidencs shell exceed two and one-half etorlee in height, exclu­
sive of baee■ente and attic■•

19. Utility and draJnaga eaae11enta affecting all tracts in this aubd1vislon
are reserved ten reet in width along 1riterior tract lines end over the rear
ten feet of each ti-act. Neither the Developer, nor any utility co■pany
uaJng the ease■ents herein referred to ■hall be liable ror any da■age done

by the• or their asaigna. agents, eeployeea or servants to shrubbery, trees
or flowers or to the property of the owner situated o" the land covered by
eaJd eaae■ent.

20. Developer haa constructed roads on the property and the centerline of
the roada will be the boundary line of the property sold to the property
ownare; the Developer does hereby reearve a aixty foot road right of way
ror road purposea, eald ri9ht of wa)' to be located thirty feet on either
eide of the centerline of' said road which la the property line of the pro­
perty owner. lhe Developer reaarvea eald eixty foot right of way for
ingteee and regre•e to th• owner'• property and to the property halng deve­
loped. Developer ■hall have the �ollowing right■ in regard to aaid sixty
root right of ways

a. Oavelop11r ••Y ••intein the road, and in lta dlacretlon, ••r pave
the ea■e. 



b. Developer will have the .right to run any and all utillty lines,
including, but not lialted to, electric, water, telephone and sewer. 

c, Developer reearvea the right to convey said aixty foot right of ••Y

to the Departnant of Transportation of the State of Horth Carolina at any 
t l•e so that said road 111ay beco111e a public road and ••Y be ■aintained by 
the Depart111ant of lranaportation of the State of North Carolina. 

d. The property owners agree th•t the Developer shall be their agent
and be e■powered to eign any and all docuaents to convey said sixty foot 
right or way to t tie Depar t■ent of Tran a pot' tat ion of the State of North 
Carolina without the neceaelty of their aigning any legal docuaenta to 
insure the tranafer, The property ownera expreasly waive any compensation 
fron tha State of North Carolina for the taking of the sixty foot right of 
way, lt being the intention of all parties that the road "ill be taken over 
and raalntained by the Depart11ent of Tranaportatlon of the State of North 
Carolina as aoon aa poeeible. 

Developer reeervee the right to 11aintain the banks, f lalde and drainage 
along the aide of aaid roada, lncludlng the riQht to cut any shrubs or 
trees alonQ the banks and fields to ■aintain said roada. 

The property owners are expressly advised that until the Oepart111ent or 
Tranapot"tetton of the State of Norttt Carolina takaa over eaid roads, that 
these will be private roads and nust be •sintalnad by the• and the owners 
of the other tracta of land in the developftent in co■pllance with N.C.G,S. 
136-102( f).

21, No residence ehall be less tttan 1000 square feat of heated floor apace, 
exclusive of porchee and garages. 

C. ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE

The Architectural Connittee ehall consist of the Developer until 75$ of the 
tracta are sold, then a coni■ittee of three will be appointed by the 
Ho■eownere Aeaociatlon. 

No buildings or other atructuras (including fences) shall be constructed, 
erected, or placed on any nu■bered tract in the develop�ent, nor shall any 
such building or structure be repaired, restored, or altered in any 
eubetantial way after it haa been conetructed, until the proposed building 
plane and epecificatlona including deeignatlon of exterior colors or 
flnlahea and exact location of proposed building within the nu•bered tract, 
shall have bean submitted to the Arcttltectural Co■■ittee and approved by it 
in writing. The proposed plans and apeclflcatlona must include a construc­
tion schedule which calla for the co■pletion of construction within one 
year after co■•ence■ent. The Architectural Co■mlttee aay base its 
disapproval on any reasonable ground, including purely aesthetic con­
siderations, The Architectural Co1111lllttee will not approve any proposed 
building which violates or ■ay reasonably be expected to violate any appli­
cable provision of this Protective Covenent: or any regulations affecting 
the properly. 

Upon t:he death or reaignation of any �••bar of the Architectural Co■mittee, 
the re■aining ■embers, shall within thirty days after auoh death or 
ree1gnat1�n aalect a raplace■ent, 

Aftsr 7SS of th� tracts have been sold, the De�eloper will relinquish its 
authority to appoint the 11e11bers of the Architectural Co■aittee to the 
Board of Directors or the Ho11eownera Aaeocietion of Pinnacle Ridge South. 
Thia 11ey be acco■pliahed by any proceaa or through any organization 
approved or credited by a 11ajority of the owners of tha tracts. 

lhe Architectural Co■nlttee ■uat respond to proposals sub■itted to it 
within thirty (30) days aft:er receipt of auch propoaala. Failure to do ao 
shall constitute approval or auch propoeala. 
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RICH MOUNTAIN INYtSJH[NT COMPANY, INC, 

�---P-r_11_s_l_d_e_n_t __ _ 

NORTH CAROLINA, RUTHERFORD COUNTY 

I, f...&.-et,.e .B � 
County, do hereby certify that Vicki Andrus personally appeared before•• 

• a Notary Public or eaid State and

' thia day and acknowledged that ehe la Secretary of RlCff MOUNTAIN INVESTMENT 
COMPANY, INC., a North Carolina corporation, and that by authority duly 
given and ae the act or the Corporation, the foregoing inslru■ent was 
eigrred in J.ta ne■e by lta Preaident, aealed with it• �orporate seal, and 

·.'.,·:rs_�l.����t·�Y her u th Secretary.
,:• I I.,.'\ • • 

.. _;· .. � ;. :\trrttfSS ■y hand and Noterhl Seel, thla the 
--�· :"• 1�?.JJ.. : ..

i� ! '. :� ·,} i·�-- ��·:._; 
'•. . ..... 

. " .. ;· ,. : ··. ___ .. :' 

My ca·-�1 uion Expi rea:

NORTH CAROLINA. RUTHERFORD COUNTY 

(2� 
fr�

a
r

y Public 

The foregoing cert if 1 cah of Cnxrt.o� fl. l()to.M't::li::Y) 
la certified to be correct. Thia inatru■ent w7preaented for reoiatratlon 
thla the day end hour duly recorded in the Office of the Register of Deeds 
for Rutherford County. North Carolina, in Deed Book &7 , Pu,1e t/bi,,

FAYE 

By: 

Thh l:he 9 day of D� . 1990, at ,a�aa o'clock .f}.H.

H. HUSKEY, Reglaler of Deede for Rutherford County, N.C.

{1! ro(l) �. �b!Hm&'• Deputy/11.,.h t a,t 




